
 

Addendum to the URGENT message 
I sent yesterday’s Urgent message because there was so little time for you to use the 
information I received. After I sent my message yesterday, It was relayed to me by HR 
that you may subtract locations (officially- decline further consideration) but may not add 
any locations and any changes requested at this time would not considered on Thursday. 
However, changes that have already been made will be taken into consideration.  
 
For those in the conspiracy theory group, the records from the last selections have not 
been destroyed and will be used again. 
  
There may be some modifications to the facilities for which positions are selected. The 
original list you made your selections from will be used. If a facility was not able to 
select due to being a low priority in May and their situation has changed they may be 
considered for a selection this time. So if you know someone who declined a position and 
it is not filled now it may have gone to another facility in greater need.  
 
I have added a letter generated by the AFSS Western Service Area on the subject that was 
forwarded to me as well.  
 
I will be issuing a full update on all those topics of interest to you later.  
Beth Gerrits 
NAATS RIF/Career Transition Liaison 
 
There is a message being posted concerning a second round of terminal 
bids by NAATS that has incorrect guidance. To prevent further rumors and 
propaganda, let's get this straight. There will be some more selections 
from the FIRST 6,7,8 terminal announcement. HR is NOT planning to 
another national announcement for terminal 6,7,8 vacancies. 
 
Please advise your personnel that there will be additional terminal 
6,7,8 selections made this Thursday in Kansas City. These vacancies will 
be filled using the same criteria and the same candidates that were used 
for the first selections. There are about 13 vacancies which were either 
declined or the individual didn't make the needed clearances. 
 
No changes can be made to employee's bid packages, preferred locations, 
etc. The selection panel will utilize the original information submitted 
by the employees. 
 
Please share this with your personnel. NAATS has advised them to contact 
the phone number and contact from the original bid. This is not true. 
 
No changes will be made to the vacancy applications, therefore telephone 
calls are not necessary. 
 
 
Susie Eyster 
AFSS Specialist 
Western Flight Services Administration Branch 
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